
The Royal Green Jackets Regimental Association 

South East Kent Branch 

HQ: Dover Sea Angling Club 

 

Meeting Date: 18th September 2014 

 

Committee Meeting Minutes 

 

Meeting open: 

 

Present:  

Glenn Ternant  Robert Newman George Nash     Fred Barrett  

Barbara Barrett Tommy Love  Heather Love  Andy Redman  

The Revd Kevin Garrett BA. Dip. Theol.  

 

Apologies: Brigadier James Plastow. CBE. John Frackleton, Gary Sayell, Tony Killelay, James 

Barrett 

 

Previous minutes: not read 

 

Treasurer’s report:  Will be read on Branch meeting 

 

Membership report : 72 paid, 4 honouree 9 not paid 

 

Update on events 

Remembrance Parade Sunday 9th November 

1. It was reported that Dover town council will not fly the Union Flag from the town 

hall on remembrance day (Martin Luggit), 

2. It was requested that John Cleaves receive an official thank you from us for 

organising the RGJ car poppies. 

3. We have yet to send off applications to march as we are waiting for the letter to 

arrive, also to remind them of NI in their address. 

4. 2 wreaths bought by Jim Barrett at £18 each will be collected Thursday by Bob. 

5. Curry and chips to be provided for 50 portions to include cutlery and dishes, 

Secretary to cost and organise. 

 

Christmas Party at the Town Hall Dover on 29th November 2014 

1. Tommy Love informed us that the band he wanted to book are not available so 

although he is still looking, we might not have a band for the Xmas party. 



2. It was decided that although Carlos was our DJ for the night there would be no 

Karaoke.   

3. Entrance ticket prize up to £100 and total for raffle £300 

 

Social Evenings at the Dover Sea Angling Club 

Games & Social night 11th October 2014 – Quiz night has been cancelled due to lack of 

attendance 

 

Proposals 

1. Fred Proposed that we buy a laminator for the preparation of the membership cards 

the cost was £69.99 (plus VAT), George Nash seconded and the motion was passed 

unanimously. 

2. It was proposed by the Chairman that the membership fee covers a full year from 

Jan to Dec. Tommy Love Seconded and the motion was passed unanimously. 

AOB 

6. Andy Redman asked where are the pictures from the last BBQ and why are they not 

on the website:  Bob Newman replied that he had not received the pictures to date 

and apologised to the members for not having the website up to date, this is due to 

working full time, Fred Barrett agreed to help Bob with some of his duties where he 

could. The chairman asked that they get together and agree on a plan. Also John 

Frackleton to be approached for memory stick with pictures on. 

7. Andy Redman informed the branch (and handed over the money to the treasurer) 

that £115 had been raised for SSAFA by a Function he organised in the Carriers Arms, 

he also asked to be the “Keeper” of the Camnet so he could use these in his 

planning. 

8. Fred Barrett informed the committee that for the Christmas function the cost of 

having a Ghurkha presence (2) has increased to £75 each, it was decided by the 

committee that £200 be allocated to cover meals and a small gratuity. 

9. It was agreed to send a letter of thanks to Dave Ivatt for donations for the Xmas 

Party, he is assistant Manager at Hornby Hobbies 

10. Dates for ne4xt year to be decided at branch meeting. 

11. Secretary to produce Xmas cards from Branch and also to include 2015 events listing. 

 

Finally it was requested that Barry Moxton an ex 60th Rifles was getting laid to rest on the 

26th September at Barham and asked if anyone wished to attend 

 

Meeting Closed  2130 hours app 

Planned meeting dates Committee  Branch 

September      25th  

November 20th    27th   

www.rgjrasoutheastkent.com 


